Grinshill Parish Council Sub Committee – Parish Plan Review
Minutes/Notes/Actions of Meeting
Held at The Old Vicarage Grinshill  - 2/2/17
Meeting commenced at 14.00 hrs
Chairman Welcome and Introductions
Present:  Paul Jones (PJ) (Chair); Mike Roocroft (MR); Mrs Lorraine Ward (LW). Sue Thomas (Community Enablement Officer), Tom Wycherley. The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for giving up their time.
Apologies and Minutes

No apologies were necessary and no members of the public were in attendance.
PJ agreed to take the minutes of the meeting.

Agenda Share
PJ shared the meeting agenda and stated that he saw this meeting as an opportunity to “lock down” the final arrangements for the drop in session on the 18th February 2017. The agenda reflected this in terms of the time allotted to going through the drop in checklist
An agenda item was also provided for the partial review of the Shropshire Local Plan. This was provided because of the importance of aligning with it, providing feedback via the planned consultation process and to ensure that any latest developments from national government were taken into account when planning local change.

Action Points

Action point progress was shared and any outstanding actions were given dates for completion.
Mapping Review
The final proposed boundary map was reviewed and slight alterations were agreed. It was agreed that the “boundary” would now be referred as proposed development areas in future. This is because Grinshill no longer has a boundary in place.
It was agreed that we would pin the village conservation map to the proposed development areas map so that it did not appear so confusing when being viewed.
Public Drop in Session

The drop in session checklist was discussed and any areas outstanding were allocated owners to action together with timescales. MR produced and shared the materials that he had sourced which included headers, questionnaires, suggestion cards etc that would be used on the 18th February.
It was agreed that a signing in sheet was required to ensure that we could account for people that had attended the session. It was also agreed that this should capture email addresses as well as asking people if they would be interested in becoming volunteers for any community based activities both in a social sense as well as sub committee attendance. 
Proposed development area maps are yet to be provided for people to make suggestions of their own on the day.
It was agreed that the Sub Committee members would complete their own suggestion cards before the drop in session as these might prove useful as examples for other people to follow when they attend. 
The JH concept map would be sited just before the suggestion cards which may help to prompt people to provide more feedback. There will also be post it notes available for people to use for their comments about the JH concept and these will be allowed for placement on the actual map.
It was agreed that materials and displays will be taken to the Village Hall on Friday 17th February and set up that day. The Sub Committee will arrive at 09.30 on the 18th February to ensure that final arrangements are in place to facilitate the session.

Both Sue Thomas and Simon Jones will be available at the drop in session to provide advice and information regarding the Shropshire Local Plan and other specialist information that people may wish to ask for.
Potential question and answers were discussed to ensure that the Sub Committee were all “staying on message” for the drop in session and the answers to people were both clear and consistent. 

Partial Review of the Shropshire Local Plan

A discussion took place in two areas. Firstly, the consultation timeline for Issues and Strategic options was discussed and it was agreed that the Sub Committee will provide input to this process which will need to be ratified by the Parish Council before sending. 
Secondly, a visit to Shropshire Council had been arranged by ST where the sub committee would be given the opportunity to meet with Adrian Cooper (Planning Policy & Strategy Manager) to clarify areas of concern regarding the partial review of the Shropshire Local Plan and how this may impact on the future sustainability of Grinshill Village. A list of areas that required clarification was agreed in readiness for the visit.
Village Communications

It was agreed that the village website address would be provided at the drop in session to ensure that people had another avenue available to them to input and ask questions.
Next Meeting Agenda

The next meeting date is to be agreed following the drop in session on the 18th February. The agenda will be focused on the drop in session feedback as well as preparing a consultation input paper for the PC to endorse.
Action Points
	Action
	Person Responsible
	Update 
(Red,Amber,Green)

	Produce proposed development areas maps for people to suggest ideas.
	Mike Roocroft
	

	Complete personal suggestion cards before drop in session.
	All
	

	Produce A3 vision and objectives for display.
	Mike Roocroft
	

	Place fliers to advertise event on village notice boards.
	Mike Roocroft
	

	Arrange for Village Hall to be made available on 17th Feb to deliver materials.
	Paul Jones
	

	Produce signing in sheets for the drop in session.
	Paul Jones
	

	Write to Clive PC Clerk to help understand their position in relation to the partial review.
	Sue Thomas
	

	Provide refreshments, pens, pencils and post it notes.
	Lorraine Ward
	


